
 
 

     

  

  

  

   
   

 

             
  

               
               

  

        
                                  

 

 
  

 

     
                                    
 

  
  

 

  
  

 
 

  
 
 

  

  
  

 

 
  

 
  

        
 

  
  

  
  

        
 

  

  
   

 

  

   

 

SAN JOSE STATE UNIVERSITY 
Engineering 189 
Academic Senate 2 p.m. – 5 p.m. 

2003/2004 Academic Senate 

MINUTES 
November 24, 2003 

I.  The meeting was called to order at 2:05 p.m. and attendance was taken. Thirty-three 
Senators were present. 
Ex Officio: 

Present: Nellen, McNeil  
  Crowley CASA Representatives:  

Absent: Brent, Shokouh, Sabalius, Present: David  
  Van Selst Absent: Gonzales, Palakurthi  

Administrative Representatives: COB Representatives: 
Present:  Goodman, Lee, Rascoe Present:  Campsey, El-Shaieb, Donoho  
Absent:  Kassing  

ED Represent:  
Deans: Present: Lessow-Hurley, Katz  

Present: Breivik, Gorney-Moreno  
Absent: Andrew, Meyers ENG Representatives:  

Present:  Pour, Choo 



 

 
    

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

university and division budgets.  There will also be an opportunity to ask questions of 
Interim President Crowley on the President's recent Athletics' report.  Chair Nellen stated 
that Building DD has officially been renamed the Associated Students House through 
August 31, 2031. Chair Nellen said that the Presidential search has been extended and the 
current Advisory Committee will continue in the search.  The Senate and the campus 
members of the advisory committee held a forum in September to get input for the trustees 
and candidates. Please let Chair Nellen know if you think another forum should be held in 
early spring.  Chair Nellen said that a referral has been made to the Organization and 
Government Committee to review the structure of our Senate.  Chair Nellen has surveyed 
other CSU Senates and noted that: some have CFA representatives; some have staff 
representatives; we are the only campus with an Alumni representative; and the Senates vary 
in including Administrators and as to whether or not they vote.  Chair Nellen said that the 
Organization and Government Committee has received a referral from the Executive 
Committee to examine current committee structures for appropriate representation in 
membership.  And, Chair Nellen announced that there are still two vacant seats on the Senate 
from the College of Humanities and the Arts. 

B. From the President of the University –   

Interim President Crowley announced that the Presidential search has been extended.  "There 
is a vacancy in the Advisory Committee due to a member moving out of state; the position 
will be filled by the Chancellor's Office.  There will not be a new election of the committee.  
However, there may be an adjustment or two by the Chancellor in the committee." a uExecutive o 



 

 

 

 

    
 

  
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
  

 
  

 
 

 

Asian community to the Presidential search efforts.  Interim President Crowley asked Chair 
Nellen to comment on this issue. Chair Nellen stated, "The Chancellor has the privilege to 
change the make-up of the advisory committee."  Chair Nellen encouraged Senators to email 
their thoughts, ideas, and nominations to the Chancellor and the Trustees as soon as possible. 

Interim President Crowley was asked if he had responded to Manny Diaz's press release.  
Interim President Crowley stated, "my office has nothing to do with the make-up of the 
Presidential Search Advisory Committee." 

IV. Executive Committee Report – 

A.  Executive Committee Minutes –  
October 27, 2003 – No questions.  
November 10, 2003 – No questions.  

Budget Advisory Committee Minutes –  
November 3, 2003 – No questions.  
November 17, 2003 – No questions.  

B. Consent Calendar – Approved as is. 

C. Executive Committee Action Items: None. 

V. Unfinished Business - None 

VI. Policy Committee and University Library Board Action Items.  In rotation. 

A. Instruction and Student Affairs Committee – 
Chair Pour reported that work is in progress on the Faculty Office Hours policy.  She 
encouraged Senators to send suggestions to her by email.  The committee is hoping for a first 
reading at the December 8, 2003, Academic Senate meeting.  Some suggestions for changes 
were made from the floor including:  checking with the Professional Standards Committee 
before the policy is brought forward to ensure the new policy is in line with RTP 
expectations; checking the contract for language regarding office hours, especially before 
renaming them; and soliciting wider student input into the issues. 

B. University Library Board – 
Senator Breivik announced that "there was an increase in the number of items checked out 
by University personnel in October of this year as compared to October of last year.  The 
library is expecting its one-millionth visitor either late this weekend or more likely, Monday, 
December 1, 2003."  Senator Lessow-Hurley asked, "Do the library fines paid by the general 
public for late returns on items in the University collection revert to SJSU or go to the 
general fund as do the fines on items in the city's library collection?"  Senator Breivik will 
check to be sure and get back to the Senate. 



  

 
  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

C. Professional Standards Committee– 
Chair Katz announced that the committee has one open at-large seat and asked anyone 
interested to let him know.  He reported that the committee is continuing work on a referral 
regarding the Affirmative Action committee, in addition to their work on RTP revisions.  
Senator El-Shaieb is on the sub-committee working on RTP and reported that the sub-
committee has held a forum with 30 chairs similar to the forum they will be holding with us 
later today. In addition, they will be holding forums with college RTP committee members 
in December, another one with Deans and Associate Deans, with past and present University 
RTP committee members, and with faculty members who have been through the current 
process. 

D. Curriculum and Research Committee – 
Senator Lessow-Hurley presented AS 1121, Coordination of External Accreditation with 
the Program Planning Requirements (First Reading). A motion was made to move this to 
a Final Reading. The Senate voted and the motion passed.  The Senate then voted on AS 
1121 and it passed. 

E. Organization and Government Committee – 
Senator Veregge reported that the committee is continuing to review the Academic Senate 
committee structure. 

F. Budget Advisory Committee – 
Senator Donoho referred Senators to a chart handed out with all of the 
"Obligations/Mandates/Recommendations" that may be relevant in setting budget goals.  The 
list was created by the Budget Advisory Committee. 

F. 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Director Sivertsen said, "Our students have some unique characteristics that are not common in 
colleges and universities around the country, some of this has to do with the huge diversity on 
that exists on our campus.  This presents challenges in terms of providing psychological 
services.  It isn't one size fits all.  This requires that my colleagues spend a great deal of time 
learning about new cultures and staying up-to-date on their issues.  Senator Thames was on 
sabbatical a few years ago and developed a whole 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
  

   

For every student we lose, I often wonder if that student might have been important in gaining 
world peace, solving cancer problems, or doing something about Alzheimer's, to me that is 
heart-breaking." 

Questions: 

Senator Norton asked, "Have suicide rates increased at SJSU over time as they have in the 
Kansas study?" Director Sivertsen said, "Yes, suicide rates have increased at SJSU, but we have 
been fortunate.  We have had only two on-campus suicides, but a number of off-campus 
suicides."  

Senator Donoho asked, "What impact did the last budget cuts have on Counseling Services?" 
Director Sivertsen said, "One of the problems is that she is under Student Affairs, and that when 
budget cuts have occurred and then money has come back into the system, it has not come back 
to Student Affairs. We are about to lose our Post Doc Residency program, because we don't 
have funding for it next year. Post Doc Residents provide us with an enormous amount of 
service. And, we will probably be down even another position next year, even though the 
student population has stayed about the same." 

Senator Van Hooff asked, "Do you have any services for learning difficulties?"  Director 
Sivertsen said, "We have the DRC which is run by Marty Schulter, and that services does a great 
deal. However, he is in the same situation that we are.  We have been able to provide services in 
areas such as a student we counseled that had Tourette's Syndrome." 

Senator Katz asked, "When we see a student that needs your help, do you want us to refer them 
to you, and do you ever reach out and contact these students yourself?"  Director Sivertsen said, 
"It makes it much easier for the student if you walk them over to the office, however, we will do 
whatever we need to do to get a student help." 

Senator Choo asked, "What percentage of our students receive services from Counseling 
Services?" Director Sivertsen said, "We service between 300-400 students per month.  That 
depends on the month.  At the beginning of the semester it is kind of quiet."   

Senator Vanniarajan asked, "How would we know if a student we referred went to Counseling 
Services?" Director Sivertsen said, "If you walked the student over to Counseling Services, that 
would be the end of what you would know. We won't tell you anything unless the student gives 
us permission to tell you they came in.  We do not tell the President of the University, the police, 
the parents, or even INS any information about our students."  Senator Vanniarajan asked, "Do 
you have any idea of how many students come in for the educational counseling and how many 
come in for other counseling?"  Director Sivertsen said that "students often come in for 
educational counseling, but have another underlying problem that needs to be addressed."  

B. 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

IX. State of the University Announcements. Questions. In rotation. 

A. Associated Students President – Not in attendance today. 

B. Statewide Academic Senators  – 
Senator McNeil reported that the CSU Statewide Senate is discussing the budget situation.  He 
reported that five trustees have been lost due to being unconfirmed when the new Governor took 
office. The CSU Statewide Senate is waiting to see the new budget offered by the Governor in 
January. Contract negotiations may be postponed for a year because we're in budget crisis. 

C. Provost – Not in attendance today. 

D. Vice President for Administration – Not in attendance today. 

E. Vice President for Student Affairs – No Report 

X. Adjournment – The meeting adjourned at 4:40 p.m. due to lack of a quorum. 


